

This update is a follow-up to our August 17 bulletin to continue to inform the Hornby Island community about the Hornby Island Fire Hall project.

Status:

The contractor has addressed/is working to address the following deficiencies:

- All walls, including the apparatus bays, have dried out and have been put back together. All mildew/mold has been removed and an anti-mold coating applied Complete
- Civil work (grading and drainage) Complete
- Remediation of leak on overhead doors: fire department concerns with proposed solution are currently being addressed by contractor Solution to be formalized by next week
- Completion of mechanical deficiencies, close-out documentation and submittals Substantially complete with one minor documentation required regarding fire truck exhaust system
- Painting Completion by mid-September
- Flooring: Bathroom tile Complete Stair nosing and tread, carpet tiles Completion by mid-September
- Electrical work for kitchen backsplash electrical boxes Complete
- A new tender truck is expected to arrive in September



The project architect and contractor are aware of the importance of getting this right for our volunteers and the community. Doug Chinnery, Hornby Island Fire Chief, is continuing to conduct daily onsite inspections. We appreciate the patience, input and advice from Hornby Island Fire Rescue, and also understanding from the community.

Stay tuned for updates as these final details are completed.

For more information:

Contact Ian Smith, General Manager of Community Services at 250-334-6003 or ismith@comoxvalleyrd.ca







